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ANNUAL PARISH MEETING, HELD IN LUTTON VILLAGE HALL, MAIN STREET, LUTTON PE8 5NE 

ON MONDAY 3RD MARCH 2025 COMMENCING AT 7:00 PM 

 

NOTES 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors Chris Cowdery, Jill Eaton, Julie Lane, Mike Smurthwaite, Carrie Walsh 

IN ATTENDANCE: Kerry Rew, Clerk; 4 members of the public 

Cllr Cowdery welcomed everyone to the meeting.  

1. ANNUAL REPORT OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 2023/24 BY THE CHAIR, CLLR CHRIS 

COWDERY  

Report attached. 

2. MATTERS RAISED BY THE PUBLIC 

1. Concern was raised regarding road safety and speeding into the village. Cllrs 

Cowdery and Walsh advised that they had met with North Northamptonshire/Kier 

Highways department to consider installation of a gateway feature. It was 

confirmed that the grit bin had been installed. 

2. The matter of installing a footway near Papley End was raised. Cllr Cowdery 

advised that this continues to be pursued with NNC.  

3. Cllr Walsh was gratefully thanked for her contribution of twenty five years serving 

on the Parish Council, including her tenure as Chair. 

 

Cllr Cowdery closed the Annual Parish Meeting at 7:17 pm. 


